
MINUTES
BENCH BAR COMMITTEE

Monday, August 7, 2023
By C. Edward S. Mitchell, Chairman

Attendance

Participants were: Judge Butts, Judge Linhardt, Judge Tira, Judge Carlucci, Ed
Mitchell, Prothonotary Thomas Heap, Court Administrator Adrianne Stahl and April
McDonald and Michele Frey

Method: the meeting was conducted in person at the LLA Office.

Judge Butts provided to all participants a Resolution by the Pennsylvania
Conference of State Trial Judges endorsing and supporting the efforts of Project
LITIGATE and encouraging law firms to Take the Pledge.  A copy of the Resolution with
enclosures is attached.  Project LITIGATE (Lawyer’s Initiate To Improve next-Gen
Attorneys’ Trial Experience) is a committee of representatives of the Pennsylvania Bar
Association and several organizations of plaintiff’s and defense litigators which has
been organized by Supreme Court Justice Christine Donohoe for the purpose of
encouraging litigators to encourage, train and give opportunities to young lawyers in the
skills of trial practice and the participation in, preparation for and conduct of trials.

The four active Lycoming County Judges, who were all present, participated in
the discussion of the need for more young trial attorneys and the need for training in the
presentation of witnesses and evidence.

The Judges encourage all law firms to read the Resolution and enclosures and
consider participating in Project LITIGATE.  The Judges also encourage the association
to present seminars on litigation skills and expressed their willingness to participate in
the seminars.

Prothonotary Heap gave an update of the availability for electronic filings in civil
cases.  The new local rule L205.4 pertaining to electronic filing has been adopted and
posted in the Pennsylvania Bulletin.  A copy is enclosed.  The testing of the procedure
has been completed.  It is anticipated that electronic filing in civil cases will become
available early in September.  There will be training sessions for lawyers and paralegals
on September 20, 2023.

A new fee schedule of filing fees in the Prothonotary’s office is being prepared.  It
will include elimination of some of the nuisance fees.

Kirsten Gardner has been appointed to fill the Magistrate Judge vacancy in the
Muncy area.  She will be sworn in August 28.



There were no agenda items from the Chairpersons of the substantive law
committees.

The meeting began at 12:00 p.m. and was adjourned at 12:50 p.m.

The next meeting will be October 30, 2023.  The Notice will include the method
and location.

Respectfully submitted,

C. Edward S. Mitchell
Chairman


























